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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIAPRIVATE 

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE  

ADVANCE \U 3.60REFER TO OUR FILE


November 30, 1992

SEE ATTACHED LIST:

Dear Sir or Madam:


At Public Meeting on November 24, 1992, the Commission reviewed and adopted three recommendations of the Bureau of Consumer Services relating to hardship funds and budget counseling.  These recommendations were initially addressed in the Final Report on the Investigation of Uncollectible Balances, Docket No. I-900002, which was released by the Commission on April 23, 1992.  The report proposed a total of 83 recommendations to address the problems of payment troubled customers and uncollectible balances.  The three recommendations which the Commission adopted on November 13, 1992 are designed to improve the impact that utility-sponsored hardship funds and budget counseling have on uncollectible balances.


The Commission recommends the following guidelines for utility hardship funds.

1. Utilities should continue to support and expand company hardship fund programs that provide cash grants to needy utility customers.  Companies should advocate for increases in shareholder contributions through offering a shareholder and/or employee matching contribution provision, or outright grants.  Additionally, all major gas and electric companies should consider adopting the “dollar check-off provision,” or a similar provision, on utility bills to enable customers to make contributions with minimal effort.  Further, each company should join with a highly visible charitable organization to increase the effectiveness of their hardship fund program.

2. Utilities should continue to seek donations from community and corporate neighbors and increase the utility’s visibility in the community through fund raising events and use of mass media.


The Commission also recommends the following guidelines for budget counseling:

1. Utilities should make budget counseling a significant component of their customer support programs for customers who are payment troubled.  Payment troubled customers need assistance to develop better money management skills.

2. Traditional budget counseling should be reserved for payment troubled customers with an ability to pay.  Non-traditional budget counseling should be available for low income payment troubled customers.  Non-traditional budget counseling involves activities such as helping a customer complete a budget worksheet and providing supportive guidance to persuade a customer to make selected changes to reduce certain expenses.


For further clarification regarding this letter or for answers to any questions you may have regarding the Commission’s position on utility hardship fund programs or budget counseling, please contact Janice Hummel with the Bureau of Consumer Services.  Her telephone number is (717) 783-9088.







Yours truly,







John G. Alford







Secretary
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